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NEWS AND NOTES

Hope this edition of the WCRRC
newsletter finds everyone well and keeping safe. It
really has been a tough year for not only races, but
for all areas of our economy and health. Next year
may not be up to the standards that we love from
racing, but hopefully we can get things under
control and start to have a little bit of normalcy.

There are a few notes that we want to pass
on to tidy up the rest of the year. For all of those
who have run any of the virtual races or still
continue to run them, please make sure that you
turn times in to Tom and Grace ASAP. We want
to get all of this wrapped up by December 15
Grace will be accepting times until that date. So, if
you have any LDGP or SDGP times to turn in or
races to run, please get them taken care of.

We also wanted to send out a reminder that
the dues for 2021 should now be sent in. All you
need to do is to send in the last page of this
newsletter with your payment. It’s been a tough
year without many races to run but here’s hoping
that 2021 will bring some things back to normal.
And we would like all race directors who have any
races scheduled so far for the 2021 season to let us
know so they can be put on the schedule.

As of this printing. the 2021 WCRRC
Banquet is still up in the air. Because of the way
the pandemic is still a concern, it-is going to be a
while before we can see if there will be any lifting
of restrictions in PA. What will probably happen
is we will make the decision sometime early in
January. If it will be a go, we will email out the
banquet application. Stay tuned for any updates.

It looks like most of the races that will be
held during the end of this vear will be virtual
races. There have been a few we have found that
are still scheduled to be a live event. Any that we
do find will be listed on the website.

There were 2 so far on Thanksgiving Day
that are registered as live events. One is being run
by Smiley Miles and the other one is being timed
by Wolf Creek Management. Check out their
websites for more information.

There also has been a confirmation that the
Run to Read Half Marathon in Fairmont, WV in
January will still be held. There was no paper
application available. so check the Smiley Miles
website for information on online registration.

Also, there is a new race being scheduled
for January 28" in North Park. It is called the
Wolf Moon 15K. This race will be held on
Thursday night during the Wolf Moon at the
Harmer Grove in North Park.

Breaking news just in. Carl Kondrach has
informed us that the Santa Sprint will be held this
year. The app will be in this newsletter and it will
be posted on the website.

OCTOBER AT THE RACES

There were not many actual races reported
for the month of October. There was the
Perryopolis 5K. where Rich Sandala and Kris
Midcap finished in that one. And the Ohio River
Trail Fall Races. In the 10K race we had Greg
Mussitsch finish third overall in a time of 39:14.
And in the 5K event we had Heath Piper as our
first male finisher in a time of 18:13, and also
second overall. Our first female finisher was Kris
Midcap who came through in 30:34.

To report Grand Prix times, call Tom Trettel (724) 229-0201 or e-mail trettelt/@comcast.net. Or Grace Goffi
at gracegoffi@verizon.net. For newsletter information or to submit an article contact Bob Pikelis e-mail

r.pikelis@comcast.net.




**THOROUGHLY THINKING THOUGHTS
THRU THOUGHTFULL THINKING

Mickey Hornack

* Gotta lighten our loads WCRR's. Ever see Blake's
cat (assuming all know who da Blakester is!) on
Facebook? Cat is pure black and pure BIG!

* Is it me? When | open a $3 bag of chips the top
layer or 2 are good sized chips. After that they are
size of a quarter. Pringle is the exterminator of
chippy potato chips

* Winter coming, holidays coming .. nice!! -snow,
wind, ice, dark at 5 pm hmmm opposite of nice!!

* Back in my classroom days | confiscated a rubber
band launcher. | considered it a weapon of mass
distraction!!! Honest!!!

* OK loading the dishwasher!!! | start at the front,
lazily cuz | don't have to pull out drawers all the
way, but as front of drawers fill, | have to pull out
BOTH DRAWERS each time | add dishes!! Moral of
story: leave dishes in sink hope the Mrs. fills up
dishwasher.

* Add the Mrs.: she sent me 10 puns hoping that at
least 1 would make me laugh. No pun in ten did!

* Golf & Running/Walking a race have a
commonality! Both you pay to participate and then
do your best to do as less as possible. Golf- low
score, Race-low time!!! Make sense? Wise use of
$SS is count as high as you can in golf! Race take
the most time to finish as you can. Come on, think
about it!!!!

* Stay safe Yinz!!!

How To Keep Running Strong at Any

Age
TRAINING, INJURY PREVENTION

For many runners, running is more than a way to
stay in shape. It's a way to clear our minds, connect

with our bodies and test our limits. It provides a
reliable escape from daily stress during all stages
of a runner’s life.

We often hear that running can add years to our
lives. But running is a high impact activity that
causes stress to your muscles and joints. So, what
can we do to increase our running longevity?

“The most common injuries we see in older runners
are knee, foot or ankle, and hip overuse strain
injuries,” explains Dr. Kevin Christie, a Florida-
based sports chiropractor who works with members
of Fleet Feet Delray Beach’s running club.

But that doesn’t mean you have to stop running as
you grow older. Read on to learn how you can
lengthen your running career:

Make time to focus on mobility, strength and
recovery

When we're about to go for our run, it's tempting to
just lace up our shoes and go. But it's important for
your muscles to warm up before any activity in
order to reduce the chance of injury.

“You want to make sure to have a dynamic warm-
up before your run that does not involve static
stretching or uncontrolled movements,” Christie
says. “This warm-up should last three to five
minutes and should not require you to lay on the
ground, so that you can do it on asphalt, concrete,
or grass.”

Sonja Friend-Uhl, a master’s world record holder
and member of the Atlanta Track Club, credits
longer warmups, including mobility exercises and
active stretching, for helping her stay healthy
throughout her career.

“I've also placed more emphasis on strength
training as I've gotten older,” she explains. Strength
training is important because it can prevent
muscular imbalances that lead to injury.

In addition to strength training, regular bodywork
can also reduce your chances of injury.

“Bodywork such as foam rolling, massage, Active
Release Technique or physical therapy can prevent
adhesions that lead to injury,” says Christie. Take
that as permission to treat yourself to a massage
tool or a new foam roller.

Listen to your body









